
• Windows 7 deployment is under way! More details as we progress.

• We had a meeting in the City of Coldwater offices with city officials and Chenoweth roofing. The city 
inspectors have found further cause for Chenoweth to do some warranty repairs. Chenoweth has 
agreed to try to get these repairs completed by the end of June. So that all parties are satisfied, as 
Chenoweth finishes a section of the roof, city inspectors will come over and approve the work as it is 
done before work progresses on the next section. Hopefully, this will finally see us finished with all 
roofing issues.

• In other Coldwater Branch news, the City of Coldwater will be taking a more active and supportive 
role in some of the exterior building maintenance issues. We have had a series of very nice meetings 
and they are planning to help us get the remainder of the gutters replaced on the old section of the 
building. They will be helping to repair some foundation and masonry issues as well. They will also be 
devoting a couple hours each month to inspecting the building, offering us advice, and being more 
proactive. We greatly appreciate this renewed interest!
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